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Annual WRRA Fall Dinner Meeting 

Saturday October 24, 2015—Starting at 5:00 p.m. 

Greenwater Fire Station 

We encourage everyone to join us for the annual Fall Dinner Meeting to 
elect new board members, get updates on key issues, and socialize with 
your fellow cabin owners. Based on previous feedback from our members, 
we are holding the meeting near the cabins at the Greenwater Community 
Center/Fire Station.  Also per feedback, the plan is to start early, cover 
business topics efficiently and effectively, and increase time for socializing.  
Once again we will have childcare as an option for those with young kids.  

 

4:30 Arrivals & Check-In 
 Registration and name badges. 
 Drop off and set up items you are donating for the Silent Auction. 

5:00  Business Meeting 
 Welcome – Rena Irwin, President. 
 Board Elections. 
 Updates on key issues. 

5:30  Social Hour & Silent Auction 
 An assortment of fine wines, beers and non-alcoholic beverages will be available. 
 The cost is included with the price of dinner. 

6:30  Dinner 
 We will once again be using NY Catering in Enumclaw.  
 Dinner will include roasted chicken with lemon pepper and herbs or baked lasagna with 

basil red sauce.  
 Dinner will be accompanied by vegetable medley, red potatoes, salad, rolls and butter, 

and dessert. 

7:30  Speakers 
 During dinner, we will be having a series of shorts updates by subject matter experts:  
 USFS Program updates. 
 Crystal Mountain updates. 
 Law Enforcement / Fire updates. 

8:00  Door Prize Drawing & Adjourn    
 As always, Ken Leader will be overseeing the drawing of door prizes! 

 

Fall Dinner Policy & Cost: 
Cost will be $30.00 per person, tax and tip included.  The maximum number of WRRA 

members and guests that can be served is 100.  To guarantee a place at the table your 

reservation must be received by October 21, 2015.  Those who miss the deadline but wish 

to attend will be subject to a $10 surcharge if space is available.  No refunds or cancella-

tions after October 21, 2015.   

 

~ SEE PAGE 13 FOR MORE RESERVATION INFORMATION ~ 
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President’s Message 

Greetings all: 
Where did summer 
go?   It is hard to 
believe it is over 
and fall is here 
already.  

Speaking of 
summer, thanks to 
everyone who contributed to making our 
summer picnic, the cabin tour and the 
HWY 410 clean up successful. We had a 
wonderful day with warm weather, good 
food, and fun and games.  It was good to 
see how many "older kids" enjoyed 
taking part in the games alongside many 
children. 

While we could have used a few more 
hands at the picnic especially in setting 
and cleaning up,  those who always 
show up  bring  that "spirit"  that makes 
our organization great.   

Of special note for me was being able to 
visit with a number of  long time cabin 
owners  who  do not get up to the cabin 
area that often anymore, maybe 
because of age and distance.  I enjoyed 
reacquainting and visiting with their 
family.  It is very special that our cabins 
mean so much to so many and that 
family members ensure parents can 
attend and can enjoy visiting with friends 
and neighbors and recall memories.  
And thanks to all of our local businesses, 
the Greenwater Fire Station Staff and 
other friends who contributed to the day 
and evening in many ways.  We 
appreciate all of you. 

Plan to attend the Fall Dinner and 
Business Meeting on October 24th.  A 
focus for the evening will be officer 
elections, and discussion regarding CFA 

fees beginning 2016. I look forward to 
seeing you there.  ~Rena 

WRRA 2015 Calendar 

Saturday, October 24: Fall Dinner & 
Business Meeting 
Sunday, October 25: Road Clean Up 
hosted by Silver Creek 
Saturday, October 25: Mushroom 
walk in the forest; 10:00 a.m. 
Nov 7: Half-day board planning 
meeting 

Silent Auction Items 

Thanks to all of you who in the past have 
donated items to our SILENT AUCTION.  
We invite everyone to participate  again 
in making this a fun part of our evening 
together at our Fall Dinner Meeting, 
October 24, 2015.  What do donate?  Be 
creative.  It can be something new, a 
white elephant in good shape, maybe a 
favorite from your wine shelf  or some 
savory baked items. Please bring 
something. 

The funds raised are dedicated to our 
WRRA Cabin Defense Fund.  We want 
to continue to build our reserves for this 
important cause.  Thank you! 

Guided Mushroom Walk 
October 25 

Come join Dr. Erica Cline from University 

of Washington Tacoma (a co-owner of 

one of the Silver Creek cabins) on a free 

mushroom and forest ecology walk in the 

Silver Springs campground. Meet at the 

Silver Springs campground entrance at 

10 a.m. Sunday, Oct 25 for an 

approximately one-hour exploration of 

mushroom diversity and the importance 

of mushrooms for the forest. Kids and 

dogs welcome! Dress for the weather—

we won't cancel for rain.  
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2015 Board Candidates 

WRRA Board Elections will take place at 
our Fall Dinner Meeting on October 24. 
The following board members are up for 
election and have provided information for 
your review. Nominations will also be ac-
cepted from the floor during the business 
meeting. 

Incumbent Silver Springs Rep Mark 

Wellington 

I have enjoyed serving 
this current board term 
and am looking forward to 
running again and contin-
ued service to WRRA 

My family are the long 
time cabin owners of lot #148 - the 
"Chipmunk Lodge". My parents purchased 
the cabin in 1970 as the third owners. Be-
gun in 1939 and built by a single man, the 
main cabin wasn't finished until 1954. Even 
after improvements through the years, I 
can attest to the fact that chipmunks still 
roam the rafters and outer buildings nearly 
at will. I grew up skiing at Crystal Mountain 
most winter weekends and have many 
fond memories of childhood summer hikes 
in the area. I am the oldest of three sib-
lings who now utilize the cabin in the 
"second generation." I have enjoyed skiing 
and staying at the the cabin independently 
since college in the late 1980s. Eventually 
three good friends from college went on to 
become cabin owners themselves after 
spending many lively and entertaining 
weekends there during our younger years. 
Kevin Orth in Silver Creek and John 
Campbell and Geoff Coburn in the Goat 
Creek area are all current active cabin 
owners. These days I am busy as the fa-
ther of three daughters, ages 6 to 13. I en-

joy any time I can spend up at the cabin 
with them and my wife, Mariko, as we 
create our own family memories. After 
having been an independent member of 
the WRRA for many years and attending 
my share of picnics and dinner meetings, 
I look forward to having an opportunity to 
become more active in the WRRA. 
Thank you. 

Incumbent Silver 
Creek Rep Kevin 

Orth  

I am a Northwest na-
tive who grew up ski-
ing at Alpental, but 
switched to Crystal 
Mountain in my teen years to get more 
challenging terrain. I started hanging out 
in the Silver Springs cabin tract over 20 
years ago – the Wellington family be-
came very good friends of our family, and 
we all spent many wonderful weekends 
at their “Chipmunk Lodge” over the 
years, both in the winter for skiing, and in 
the summer for hiking and mountain bik-
ing. 

One particularly memorable visit to the 
Wellington cabin was over Thanksgiving 
weekend in 1996, and there was a lot of 
fresh snow on the ground.  We walked 
through the cabin roads all the way up to 
Goat Falls, and I think we really got 
“cabin fever”, thinking about how great it 
would be to have a place of our own, as 
my wife Kendra and I started our own 
family. We bought our cabin, Silver 
Creek cabin #26, across from the sled-
ding hill, 13 years ago. We have two 
girls, Amelia (age 13) and Lauren (age 
11) who love being up at the cabin, skiing 
in the winter, hiking in the summer, and 
even love our cabin mouse “Bob”.   
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Kendra and I have climbed Mt Rainier, 
and have done many of the hikes and 
bike rides around the cabin area.  We 
love to spend time at the cabin and try to 
get up as often as we can. I have been at 
Starbucks Coffee Company for almost 25 
years, in a variety of roles in the corporate 
headquarters in Seattle.  We live nearby, 
on Mercer Island. I have been the Silver 
Creek rep since 2009, and have led the 
Social Committee and organized the din-
ners and picnics over the past few years.  
I look forward to continuing my involve-
ment in the WRRA for years to come. 

Incumbent Goat 
Creek Rep John 

Campbell 

It has been a great 
pleasure to serve on 
the WRRA board 
these last two years 
and with your support would gladly serve 
another term. For those that I haven't met 
already, I am a Northwest native who 
grew up on Mercer Island and currently 
live in the Wallingford neighborhood of 
Seattle with my wife Lucie and two 
daughters Gabby (11) and Kate (9). My 
family has deep ties to Forest Service 
cabins. Our "Lake of the Woods" family 
cabin in S. Oregon is filled with pictures 
and stories spanning four generations.   

In 2006, looking to create similar memo-
ries for our children a bit closer to home, 
we partnered with the Coburn family and 
purchased the “Cedar Chest” cabin on 
Goat Creek (GC4, directly across the Sil-
ver Creek bridge). 

For the last 16 years, I have worked in 
technology building and managing mobile 
data services for wireless carriers like 

AT&T and Verizon. As the Goat Creek 
representative, I look forward to meeting 
more of the WRRA community and help-
ing preserve the legacy of these amazing 
cabins. 

Incumbent 
Treasurer Kevin 

Bannon 

Let me thank you 
all. It has been a 
pleasure to meet 
you, and work 
with you while serving your needs. Your 
dues, extra donations, volunteerism, ser-
vice, as well as willingness to advocate 
for the cabin program are why we are 
here today—safe for the next few years. 
Let us not overlook either your valued 
contributions to the WRRA history collec-
tions, of stories, pictures, and docu-
ments. 

Please allow me to lend my talents, and 
work for you to make sure WRRA funds 
are accurately accounted for and prop-
erly spent for another term. I will con-
tinue to be an advocate for savvy fiscal 
practice as well as managed contingency 
reserves to cope with present and future 
challenges. 

Over the past 2 years with support from 
the board, I found and we now have eco-
nomical and adequate business insur-
ance.  Now if an accident occurs at a 
WRRA event, we have resources to deal 
with it.  

We have also recruited WRRA members 
Curt Thompson and Tom Wood to form 
an independent financial committee to 
help audit the books, and recommend 
financial policies. Their service is appre-
ciated and we look forward to even more 
contributions. 
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The committee would be pleased to have 
you to join them. All backgrounds and 
points of view are valued. I encourage 
you to offer your name by talking to me or 
emailing Treasurer@wrra.net.  Thank you 
again for all of  your support. 

Incumbent     
Dalles Rep Mary 
Anne and 

Chuck Gillett 

We have been 
cabin owners for 
27 years and ac-
tive with the WRRA since the beginning. 
Chuck is a past 2-term WRRA President 
and Mary Anne has served as a board 
member for several terms. We have the 
knowledge and experience in dealing with 
issues that affect us as cabin owners and 
being a part of the upper White River Val-
ley. Chuck is a general contractor, and he 
has worked on many projects in the area.  

Incumbent Secretary      

Anne Turner 

I have been serving as 
the interim secretary since 
Fall of 2014 and am 
pleased to throw my hat in 
the ring for a full term.  

I “married” into our cabin, SC #2, over 20 
years ago. My husband’s family has been 
involved with Crystal Mountain and the 
WRRA since they acquired their cabin in 
the early 1970s.  My husband Perry par-
ticipates in Crystal Mountain’s volunteer 
ski patrol, and our daughter Lucy (15) is 
an avid skier.  

The secretary supports communication 
and membership, with the website, news-
letters, membership roster, and directory 
being key responsibilities of this role. I am 
enjoying serving WRRA and learning 

 
WRRA Member Classified: 

Two items available at SS 66 - Call 

253-670-9485 

Free Cedar - Shingle Shake kindling 

available stop by    

For sale: Old wood cook stove - good 

shape  stop by or call  253-670-9485 

2015/16 WRRA Directory  
Released 

We are pleased to announce the release 
of our bi-annual directory which was 
mailed to current WRRA members with 
the Fall newsletter. Each current WRRA 
member will receive 2 copies of the direc-
tory. We use our most current member 
roster as the source for the directory in-
formation. So, if you note any errors or 
updates needed for your listing, email 
secretary@wrra.net and we will update 
the membership data. 

 You may notice that this version of the 
WRRA directory does not include adver-
tisements. We did not have enough vol-
unteer participation to mount an effective 
campaign to procure advertisements. If 
you are interested in helping with the 
2017/18 directory preparation and ad pro-
curement, we will be delighted to hear 
from you!  



Page 6 

CFA Updates 

Implementing the Cabin Fee Act: 

What it means for your new permit  fee 

The  Cabin Fee Act (CFA) was passed 
by Congress at the end of 2014.  It 
replaces the appraisal-based fee 
determination system that existed under 
CUFFA.  The goal is to have the new 
CFA fees communicated to permit 
holders in the 2016 billings. 

You may read the summary of the Cabin 
Fee Act, which appears on the National 
Forest Homeowners website 
(www.nationalforesthomeowners.org).  
The summary covers the overall act and 
some other features in the law including, 
for example, the new $1,200 Permit 
Transfer Fee that applies when changing 
ownership.   

The CFA Fee Table includes eleven 
Annual Fee Tiers ranging from Tier 1 
(Fee $650)  to Tier 11 (Fee $5,650). 

As mentioned in the NFH  summary, the 
USFS is in the process of establishing 

and assigning fees for all 13,900 special 
use permits.  These will be ranked by 
appraisal value, typical lot, and date of 
value; and assigned to fee tiers upon 
completion of the last appraisal cycle 
under CUFFA.  White River cabin lot 
appraisals were completed in 2009 and 
the USFS has provided us with initial fee 
estimates. 

The initial estimates have our lots 
assigned to Tier 2 ($1,150) or Tier 3 
($1,650).  According to these estimates, 
any lot appraised under CUFFA in 2009 
at $22,000 or higher will be assigned to 
Tier 3 and any lot appraised under 
$22,000  will be assigned to Tier 2. This 
represents a fee increase for all White 
River lots.  We  were asked to review 
typical lots, 2009 appraisals and total lots 
for accuracy.  A small group including Bill 
Goodman, Albert Pollmar and Rena 
Irwin, together with Denny Coughlin, 
Special Use Administrator, reviewed the 
information, identified some 
discrepancies and provided those 
corrections to both NFH and USFS.   

This review process is being followed for 
all 13,900 lots across the country.   
Pending the number of changes 
identified in the outcome of that overall 
review, there is potential for change in 
the national rankings, which could have 
some impact on projected tiers for White 
River lots.  Given the information we are 
reporting at this time, however, Tiers 2 
and 3 are the ones that likely will apply to 
our lots at White River. 

CFA and the New Transfer Fee 

If you have a plan to change the name on 
your permit to another person or sell your 
cabin, be aware that you can avoid 
paying the new Transfer Fee if you 
initiate this action in 2015 prior to the full 

Tier Tier Size 
No. of Per-

mits 
Permit 

Fee 

1 6% 834 $650 

2 16% 2,224 $1,150 

3 26% 3,614 $1,650 

4 22% 3,058 $2,150 

5 10% 1,390 $2,650 

6 5% 695 $3,150 

7 5% 695 $3,650 

8 3% 417 $4,150 

9 3% 417 $4,650 

10 3% 417 $5,150 

11 1% 139 $5,650 

Total 100% 13,900 $2,205 
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implementation of CFA in 2016.  Check 
with Denny Coughlin for further 
information.  Please reference the article 
on the NFH Website, reproduced here: 

Dear Cabin Owners, 

As we move closer to the 2016 
implementation of the Cabin Fee Act, 
cabin owners should be aware that there 
will be a transfer fee of $1,200 invoked 
whenever there is a transfer of 
ownership in a cabin and a new permit is 
required.  It is currently unknown what 
exemptions, if any, will be contained in 
the new rules. 

NFH leadership is advising cabin owners 
who intend to change their ownership 
arrangement and/or name of the permit 
holder to consider initiating their request 
to the USFS during 2015.  The USFS 
has informed NFH that permit change 
requests initiated in 2015 will not be 
subject to the new Transfer Fee. 

We are currently in discussions with the 
USFS about how the Transfer Fee will be 
implemented and hope to have more 
information to share later this year.  Feel 
free to share this information with all 

cabin owners in your tract, including 
those who may not be members of NFH. 

Yours truly, 

Jay Tripathi, President 
National Forest Homeowners 

Snowplowing & Road 
Maintenance 

Note: the Snowplow and Roads 
committees and funds are NOT an 
official function of WRRA and are staffed 
by volunteers  to maintain accessibility to 
the cabins in the Silver Creek, Silver 
Springs, Goat Creek and Deep Creek 
tracts (not the Dalles tract). 

Overview:  Cabin owners are 
responsible for maintaining the roads in 
the cabin tracts per the terms of our 
permit.  The exception is FS 7174 to 
Corral Pass through the cabin area is to 
be maintained by the Forest Service.  FS 
7174 is used by the general public to 
access the campground and trails at 
Corral Pass. However, access to Corral 
Pass is closed at this time due to the 
poor condition of the road beyond the 
gate.   

Roads Fund 

The Roads Fund spent $7,000 in 2013 
to maintain this road and its condition 
has deteriorated, primarily due to heavy 
use by the general public, especially in 
the lower steeper sections.  Despite the 
permit terms, the Forest Service has no 
current plans or funds to maintain this 
road in the cabin area.   

The existing Roads Fund ($12,500) is 
being used for necessary repairs to the 
SE end of FS 7175, leaving a zero 
balance.  We will be asking for a 
donation of $80/cabin to replenish the 
roads fund for necessary work next 
summer.   

Snowplow Fund 

There is a significant balance in the 
Snowplow fund and a minimal 
contribution of $20/ cabin is all that is 

For additional information, visit the 
National Forest Homeowners Website 

to view a summary of CFA and get 
answers to common questions. 

www.nationalforesthomeowners.org 
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needed for the upcoming season.   

For this plan to work, it depends on the 
participation of ALL cabins.  Expect a 
letter in Oct/Nov requesting your cabin’s 
contribution of $100 per cabin. 

This is an appropriate time to continue 
the discussion of how to handle roads 
and snowplowing in the future.  WRRA 
has in the past been reluctant to take on 
this responsibility.  Please provide your 
ideas on how we, as cabin owners, 
should organize ourselves for road 
maintenance and snowplowing.  Note that 
WRRA has currently no authority to 
assess and/or collect fees.  Send your 
ideas and comments to: 
snowplow410@live.com  

~Roads & Snowplow Committee: Barbara 
Mead, Linda Piper & Bill Goodman 

DEER/ ELK Crossing Signs 

You  have probably noticed the blinking 
signs along HWY 410 warning of Elk and 
Deer Crossing.  These are a great 
addition intended to warn motorists that 
animals may be in the area.  Washington 
State Department of Transportation 
(WSDOT) reports that these signs have 
been installed in areas where high 
numbers of deer or elk/vehicle collisions 
rates have been documented. 

During a 10 day period last month, I came 
upon two deer/vehicle accidents on Hwy 
410.  In addition on the way from the 
cabin to the picnic in July,  there was a 
near miss right ahead of me. Certainly 
this raises my awareness about the 
importance of watching and driving 
slowly.  

Each year more than 1,100 wildlife/
vehicle collisions are reported to the 

Washington State Patrol.  It is apparent 
that not all collisions with the wildlife are 
reported since WSDOT removes an 
average of nearly 3,500 deer and elk 
carcasses from Washington highways 
annually.  These collisions result in an 
average of 1,190 human injuries and 
two fatalities per year.  

Deer and elk/vehicle collisions are more 
widely distributed on the west side of 
the Cascade Mountains, but there is a 
high rate as well on Whidbey Island, 
along State Route 20 and State Route 
525.  High numbers of elk/vehicle 
collisions have occurred in the 
Packwood-Randle vicinity on U.S. 12 
and on Interstate 90 near North Bend. 

In addition to elk and deer, it is reported 
that in the state there are a few 
collisions with other large mammals 
such as moose, bighorn sheep, cougar 
and black beat.  The more commonly 
killed smaller species are raccoons, 
coyotes, squirrels, rabbits, opossums, 
fogs, salamanders and snakes. 

~ Rena Irwin 

Cleator and  Waugh: 
Designers of White River 
Summer Homes 

 

 

 

 

 

Early national forest visitor pausing to register on Snoqualmie Pass 

Highway from USFS: Recreation Uses on National Forest, Frank Waugh, 
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As World War I was winding down, the 
US Forest Service was thinking carefully 
about its future. A 
new and aggressive 
competitor, the 
National Park 
Service, was on the 
scene and they were 
in tune with America’s 
love with wildland 
recreation.  It was 
clear if the National 
Forest System was to 
thrive, and accepted 
by the American public, the Forest 
Service needed to do more, especially in 
the area of recreation.   

Frank Waugh, one of the country’s first 
landscape architects, was hired.  Waugh 
wrote a policy guide Landscape 
Engineering in National Forests.  White 
River is one of the nation’s best 
examples of his vision—1-acre lots for 
more privacy, retention of native plants, 
crooked roads, undeveloped corridors, 
and rustic building materials, nearby 
placement of campgrounds, commercial 
sites, group camps and ranger office 
forming an ecological colony. (A village 
sounded too permanent.)  Waugh 
continued to collaborate with the Forest 
Service until 1926. 

After the planners are done, it’s time for 
the builders. Ours, Fred Cleator, was 
assigned to the Rainier National Forest 
in 1919, laying out our lots on the White 
River as well more on the Naches side of 
the forest. Cleator’s lots were laid out 
using Waugh’s principles, as were the 
subsequent cabins built thereon. 

Many more summer home tracts in 
Washington and Oregon were laid out by 
him.  He surveyed the route of the 
Oregon Skyway Trail, facilitated 
completion of the Washington Cascade 
Crest Trail, and was one of the first 
advocates for Pacific Crest Trail realized 
later.  

A wildlands advocate, Cleator designed 
the plan for the then Forest Service 
administered Olympic National 
Monument, designating most of it high 
altitude wilderness and planned other 
scenic corridors in Oregon. Another job, 
during the depression (seeming wishful 
thinking at best), was identifying 
locations suitable for ski resorts.  While it 
would be well after WWII, with Cleator 
long since retired,  before that file was 
dusted off, planners for future resorts 
found much of the hard work already 
done for them.  

Most of all Cleator was an advocate for 
summer homes opening more lands and 
recruiting more cabin pioneers. Because 
of his persistence, Oregon and 
Washington rank second and third 
respectively for the most cabins in the 
national system. His 1930 summer home 
guide distributed from ranger stations to 
encourage new summer home owners 
can be downloaded at the National 
Forest Homeowners Association Web 
Site. 

It was said that under Cleator’s 

Frank Waugh, author of influential 

landscape policies was also an 

avid musician—wikipedia.org 

Cleator was an avid photographer and his reports were full 

of pictures showing the early Forest Service at work. 

Foresthistory.org 
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Classifieds 

administration, Washington and Oregon 
set the standard for forest service 
recreation development that the rest of 
the system and in some cases even the 
National Park Service could only envy. 

After 35 years of federal service Cleator 
retired in 1943. This was not to be the 
end of his influence on the White River 
community. Six years later, Cleator was 
hired by the State Parks Commission. 
One of his first jobs was to plan a ski 
area on state park land at Mt. Pilchuck. 

A project he was most proud of was 
honoring a request from the Washington 
Federation of Women’s Clubs for help. 
For years they had been raising money 
to purchase and preserve an old growth 
corridor along a major state highway. 
Their previous effort to buy and preserve 
a strip of land on the Snoqualmie Pass 
highway had gone badly. 

Their second attempt to secure property 
by Greenwater was hugely successful.  

The result we know today as Federation 
Forest State Park. In his honor, the  
Federation Forest Park trails are known 
as the Fred Cleator Interpretive Trails. 

Much is owed to Waugh creating the 
White River cabin community as it is 
today, so much valued and appreciated 
for it’s natural, and rustic elements. To 
Cleator we owe appreciation for paying 
due respect to Waugh’s vision laying out 
a landscape that is beautiful and valued 
today while recognizing without his 
enthusiastic promotion of the cabin 
program, our community likely would not 
have grown and thrived. It is no small 

wonder historians  
share with us that 
this is a special 
place bestowing 
special status as 
a qualifying 
national historic 
district.      

 ~Kevin Bannon 

Cleator (left) on the job, with Bob Marshall 

another Forest Service great.  

Historylink.org 
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Kudos to the 2015 Summer Hwy Clean Up Crew! 

Mark Wellington, Mark & Laurel King, Drew Wellington Fred Orton, Frank Liebly, Dennis & Sally 

Ryan, Jerry Moa, Dave Wellington, Kevin Bannon, Not pictured - photographer, Rena Irwin  

Jeanine Strom, Rena Irwin, & Eric Carlson  Doris & Bridget Gourley & Karen Buhler  

Tom & Jeanine Strom Kevin Orth & Lou Faehnrich  

WRRA Summer Picnic Highlights and Hwy 410 Clean Up Volunteers 
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Greenwater Firefighters 

Game Winners! 

Egg Toss Champs Rob & Carla Pederson  

Pie Contest Winner Cindy Crowley & Fred Orton  

Frank Mathiason & Ross Gregg 

WRRA Summer Picnic Highlights 

Becky McCauley 
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Reservation Policy for WRRA Fall Dinner 

Reservations MUST be made by October 21, 2015. 
 

This fall dinner will be $30.00 per person, tax and tip included.   
 
The maximum number for WRRA members and guests that can be served is 100.   
 
To guarantee a place at the table your reservation must be received by October 21, 
2015.   
 
Those who miss the deadline but wish to attend will be subject to a $10 surcharge if 
space is available.   
 
No refunds or cancellations after October 21, 2015. 

  

 

Name(s):    

Number Attending  @ $30/person  

Number of Children  @ $5/child  

  Total Enclosed:  

RESERVATIONS FORM:  WRRA Fall Dinner Event 

Greenwater Fire Department/Community Center 

Saturday, October 24, 2015 from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

By Brown Paper Tickets: http://wrra2015falldinner.brownpapertickets.com/ 

By phone: Kevin Bannon 206-244-9683 (between 6-8 p.m.) 

By email: treasurer@wrra.net 

By mail: 4637 S. 168th St., Seattle, WA 98188 (include the form below) 

Please include payment, payable to WRRA, with reservation 
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The purpose of White River 
Recreational Association 
(WRRA) is to promote and 
protect recreational inter-
ests along the Mather Me-
moria l Parkway and 
throughout the Upper White 
River Valley; to do any and 
all things lawful, just and 
necessary to better the in-
terests of the members of 
the Association; to secure 
equitable legislation; and to 
cooperate with the Forest 
Service in the protection 
and administration of all 
recreational feature. 

WRRA WRRA Board for 2015  
President 
Rena Irwin, DC #17 

Home: 360-866-2570 

Cabin: 360-663-2428 

president@wrra.net  

Vice President     
Floyd Rogers, DC #8     

Home: 425-271-8678 

Cabin: 360-663-7762 

vp@wrra.net  

Immediate Past Pres. 
Bill Goodman, SC #28   

Home: 253-564-8337 

Cabin: 360-663-2338 

bbgood-

man@harbornet.com 

Secretary 
Anne Turner, SC #2   

Home: 425-218-9822 

Cabin: 360-663-2377 

secretary@wrra.net  

Treasurer 
Kevin Bannon, SS #155 

Home: 206-244-9683 

treasurer@wrra.net  

Dalles Representative 
Mary Anne Gillett, D #26 

Home: (253) 839-0176 

Cabin: (360) 663-2617 

dalles-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Springs Rep # 1 
Jody Nyquist & Paul 

Meyer, SS #112 

Cell: 206-714-3931  

Cell: 206-437-0650 

ss-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Springs Rep # 2 
Mark Wellington,  

SS #148 

Home:  206-524-4036 

Cabin:  360-663-2271 

ss-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Creek Rep 
Kevin Orth, SC #26 

Home:  206-232-1764 

Cabin:  360-663-0164 

sc-rep@wrra.net 

Goat Creek Rep #1 
Ginny Cahill-Thorson, 

GC #94 

Cell 206-818-7025 

Cabin: 360-663-2428 

gc-rep@wrra.net 

Goat Creek Rep #2 
John Campbell, GC #4 

Home:  206-675-1516 

Cabin:  360-663-2589 

gc-rep@wrra.net 

Deep Creek Rep 
Mark Curran, DC #3 

Home: (206) 933-8922 

Cabin: (360) 663-2631 

dc-rep@wrra.net 

ANNE TURNER 
6223 NE 196 ST 

Kenmore, WA  98028 
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